With reference to your fax dated 18 September 2011 please find below some information for the preparation of the study.

FAO, as a specialized UN agency focusing on the improvement of nutrition and agricultural productivity of rural populations, acknowledges the importance of the planned thematic and analytical study by the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights on the issue of violence against women and girls and disability. At FAO there are no specific data or statistics, policies, prosecution and punishment and other measures in place which relate to the above mentioned resolution. However, especially in the Division of Emergency Operations and Rehabilitation, FAO staff is confronted with violence against women and girls and disabilities. Please see below some background information from this Division.
We hope that you find this helpful.
Best regards,
Marcela Villarreal, Ph.D. 
Director 
Gender, Equity and Rural Employment Division 
Economic and Social Development Department 

The Emergency Operations and Rehabilitation Division of FAO acknowledge the importance of supporting the protection, recovery and rehabilitation of women and girls with disability. Although they are not specifically targeted in project activities, women and girls with disability are involved in several emergency and rehabilitation interventions. 

As a good practice example of FAO’s rehabilitation work with disabled women we can mention one livelihood support project to rural communities affected by earthquake in Yogyakarta and Central Java Provinces through agriculture-based home industry. On 27 May 2006 the Indonesian provinces of Yogyakarta and Central Java were hit by a 6.2 magnitude earthquake which, apart from causing thousands of deaths, had also major impacts on agro-based home industries, destroying essential tools and equipment. The project distributed cooking and supporting tools, machinery and motorcycles to 282 producers and traders, more than 60 percent of whom were women. The project’s capacity-building component was very successful as well: 298 women and 197 men participated in training sessions on product development, quality control, marketing, environmental issues and licensing processes. The selection of beneficiaries took gender equality and vulnerability issues into consideration, with special emphasis on disabled women producers and traders.

Thank you and kind regards,

Jeff Tschirley
Chief TCER
Rehabilitation and Humanitarian Policies
